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Auditor General’s report and audit opinion 
I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 
March 2023 of Machynlleth Town Council. My audit has been conducted on behalf 
of the Auditor General for Wales and in accordance with the requirements of the 
Public Audit (Wales) Act 2004 (the 2004 Act) and guidance issued by the Auditor 
General for Wales. 

Audit opinion: Unqualified 

On the basis of my audit, in my opinion no matters have come to my attention to give 
cause for concern that, in any material respect, the information reported in this 
Annual Return: 
• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislative and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council does not have proper arrangements in place to secure  
 
Other matters and recommendations 

I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters and recommendations which 
do not affect my audit opinion but should be addressed by the Council.  

Information required for audit 

Each year we provide the Council with a notice of audit setting out a timetable for 
submission of accounts and details of the information required for audit. It is 
important that the Council ensures that it provides the full set of information 
requested. For the 2022-23 we were not provided with the following documents: 
• Standing orders and financial regulations. These are not published on the 

Council’s website.  
• Contracts of employment for staff. 

This required us to undertake alternative audit procedures that required additional 
time. In addition, the information provided was not in a logical order. We were 
provided with bundles of papers. This meant that additional time was spent in 
locating specific items when undertaking audit testing. 

We recommend that the Council carefully examines the audit notice each year and 
checks off all the required items against the information included in the submission 
pack. 
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Information to be published electronically 

The Local Government (Democracy) (Wales) Act 2013 requirs the Council to publish 
on its website agendas and minutes of meetings. It also requires the Council to 
publish as far as is practicable, such papers as are sent to members along with the 
agenda. These include schedules of payments for approval and any reports to the 
Council. The Council does not publish such documents. 

We recommend that the Council reviews its publication policy to ensure that it fully 
complies with its statutory duties.  

Completion of the annual return 

The Annual Return was approved by the Council in June 2023. However, while the 
Chair has signed the Annual Return, he has not dated it. The Accounts and Audit 
(Wales) Regulations 2014 require the Chair to sign and date the accounts as 
evidence of council approval. This meant that we had to undertake additional 
procedures in order to complete our audit. 

We recommend that the Council ensures the Annual Return is properly completed 
before submission for audit. 

There are no further matters I wish to draw to the Council’s attention. 

 

  
Richard Harries, Director, Audit Wales  
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales  
 

Date: 04/10/2024 
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